[image: image1.jpg]



 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Bishop Michael F. McAuliffe Knights of Columbus Council 12992

Meeting Minutes – August 9, 2006

The meeting was called to order at 6:55 pm by Grand Knight Dave Gramlich.  Warden Brian Johnson reported all present were in possession of their members cards. Dave led the council in praying the Lord’s Prayer and reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. The roll of Officers was read.  Thirteen officers were present.  29 members were in attendance.  Dave led the Council in the singing of the Opening Ode.  Printed copies of the July meeting minutes were provided for review.  A motion was made by Frank Kempker and seconded by Al Meyer to approve the minutes as written with one correction. The motion carried.

Chaplains Report: Chaplain Fr. Kurwicki reported that Fr. Shetler is here assisting until October 1.  Fr. Joe Corel is back serving as the full-time vocations Director for the Diocese.  We have seven seminarians for this year and four for next year.  There is a mold problem in the Carmelite convent so the nuns have to leave for a month when repairs are made. School begins on August 23.  We have two new teachers. There will be no masses or confessions will be held on Saturday, August 26. We will soon have a new parish secretary hired.

Grand Knight Report: GK Dave Gramlich reported that Supreme Council revised the 2nd degree.

- The Annual Pro-Life Golf Tournament will be held at the Lodge of the Four Seasons on August 14.

- Dave read a letter from Supreme Knight Carl Anderson designating our council as a Star Council for Fraternal Year 2005/06.

- Dave reminded Officers of his challenge for each to recruit two new members which would allow us to make star council in 2006/07.

- Dave read a thank you note from Tom Borgmeyer for our donation to the St. Joseph School Foundation in honor of Martha Borgmeyer. Another thank you was received for our $180 donation for the CHRISTPower 2006 retreat. Thank you notes were also received from the six students who attended the Aquinas Academy. 

- August 20 is back-to-school Sunday and ministries Day.  We will assist with the 8th grade breakfast.  We need help manning our table.

- There will be an Officers meeting on August 23 at 7 pm.

- We will hold a 1st degree at 6:30 pm on Sept. 13 prior to the regular meeting.

- We need help stuffing envelopes with Super Saver cards after tonight’s meeting.

- Dave encouraged all brother Knights to remember to pray the Rosary this month.  August 12 is the anniversary of the birth of Fr. Michael J. McGivney and August 14 is the anniversary of his death.

- The Missouri Catholic Conference Assembly will be held in Jefferson City on Sept. 30.

- Dave presented brother Knight Darrell Ainsworth with a certificate of appreciation from the Supreme Council for Darrell’s service to our country in Iraq.

Treasurers Report: Treasurer Doug Porting reported July receipts of $322.76 and disbursements of $2,151.15 for a  July 31 balance of $18,874.65.  That includes $200 in the change fund and $9,715.12 in the Building fund.  A motion was made by Frank Kempker and seconded by Al Meyer to accept the Treasurers Report as presented.  The motion carried.

Financial Secretary Report: Financial Secretary Mark Ruether read three bills totaling $735.00.  A motion was made by Frank Kempker and seconded by Al Meyer to pay the bills as presented.  The motion carried with 1 dissension.

Mark reported July membership at 293. We had 1 new member, 1 transfer in, and two suspensions in July.

Paul Oligschlager will set up our table at the August 20 Ministries Day.  There will be membership blitz’s in October and April. Paul challenged all members to recruit one new member.

Paul has six signed Form 100's for the Sept. 13 First Degree.

Unfinished Business: GK Dave discussed switching the September 23 Spaghetti dinner with a chicken dinner to use the left over chicken from the bar-b-que.  Dave checked the church calendar and there are no other dates available for the chicken dinner.  After some discussion, a motion was made by Frank Kempker to sell take-out chicken dinners after 5 pm mass on Sept 23 in place of the spaghetti dinner. We will charge $7 for adult dinners and $4 for children dinners. The motion was seconded by Ken Gartner and passed.

- Kevin Vollet will chair the Tootsie Roll Drive again this year.  Kevin reported he has made arrangements for us to work at Lowe’s, K-Mark and Schnucks.  He passed around a sign-up sheet with 2 hour shifts.  We will order the same number of Tootsie Rolls as last year.

- Ken Gartner reported on the 10 Commandments Monument.  He presented three options for the layout and wording on the stone and showed an actual size mock up. There was some discussion on the location with interest in the courtyard of the school following remodeling.  We will talk to the architect for possible locations but will place the stone in the flower bed between the school and Cathedral until an alternate location is selected.  It will be very difficult to move the stone once it is set in concrete. Al Meyer made a motion to table discussion on the location of the monument.  The motion was seconded by Frank Kempker and passed. We must pay one-half of the cost when we sign the contract.  This will be done as soon as possible to lock in the price.

- Doug Porting inquired about the status of the Habitat for Humanity house.  There has been no word to date.

New Business: GK Dave asked the council to consider how we will participate in the upcoming capital improvement campaign. Some discussion pursued regarding the use of our building fund as a donation or to fund added projects.

- Dave reported that Dale Highfill, Floyd Letterman, Brian Johnson and his daughter were the only ones to show up for the highway cleanup. Dave thanked them for their efforts.

Field Agent Report:  Larry Hoelscher reported the Knights have exceeded $60 billion in coverage. He continues to have a lot of activity on long term care insurance. 

District Deputy Report: Tony Dohmen reminded council he needs our Tootsie Roll order. He asked all brother Knights to educate ourselves about the stem cell initiative. We should be receiving information from Charlie Bernsketter. The State Council is asking each council to contribute $.50 per capita for the seminary fund.  A 1st, 2nd and 3rd degree will be held at the Columbia Newman Center on Sept. 17 and at Helias on November 5.  

Good of the Order: Jack Dowd’s grandson (John Drummand’s son), Terry Jerrett’s wife Leanne and Don Navotne’s wife Jane.

Tony Dohmen was drawn for the 50/50 and John Drummand for the attendance prize.  He wasn’t present so the prize will be $80 at the September meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm with a Prayer for the Canonization of Fr. Michael J. McGivney, Prayer for Vocations and singing of the Closing Ode.

Respectfully submitted, 

Mike Hoffmann, Recorder

